

Sebastian Inlet Tax District

Wednesday, September 23, 2020 at 5:01 p.m.
FINAL MILLAGE & BUDGET HEARING
Virtual via Zoom and in accordance with Resolutions No. 03-30-20-1 and 

No.08-12.20-1, adopted at the Regular Commission Meeting on August 12, 2020 

to allow for an extension of electronic meetings due to COVID19.
Minutes

Present at the meeting were Chairman Jenny Lawton Seal, Commissioners Lisa Frazier, Chris Hendricks and Beth Mitchell.   Vice Chairman Michael Rowland was absent (excused).  Also in attendance were:  SID Executive Director James Gray, SID staff members Dave Kershaw and Michelle Malyn, District legal counsel Jack Kirschenbaum.
Chairman Jenny Lawton Seal called the hearing to order at 5:01 p.m.  Chairman Lawton Seal announced that this was a public meeting for the purpose of hearing public comment on the final millage and budget of the Sebastian Inlet Tax District for the FY 2020-2021.  District Legal Counsel Mr. Kirschenbaum to read the Zoom meeting instructions for participants from the general public.  
Mr. Gray noted the Board of Commissioners had tentatively approved the millage rate for Sebastian Inlet District FY 2020-2021, to be levied to equal the rolled-back rate of 0.0796 mills, or $0.0796, per thousand dollars of assessed valuation (or .0796 of one mill).  This represents a Zero Per Cent increase.  With the adoption of the rolled-back rate of 0.0796 mills tax revenues to be collected are:

· $1,839,543 from Brevard County

· $425,203 from Indian River County

District legal counsel Jack Kirschenbaum read before the Commission the complete Resolution #09.23.20-1 to establish a final millage rate for levying taxes in Brevard and Indian River Counties for the Sebastian Inlet District, as attached.  Chairman Lawton Seal opened the floor to public comment.  No public comment to record.  Commissioner Mitchell moved to approve Resolution #09.23.20-1 with Commissioner Frazier seconding.  Resolution approved 4-0.
Gray noted that the Board of Commissioners had reviewed in detail the proposed budget for FY 2020-2021 for the Sebastian Inlet Tax District in the amount of $14,667,746 and it had been posted publicly per all pursuant FDEO requirements. Mr. Gray again highlighted several items for Commissioners:

· FY 2020-2021 budget represents a continuation from the FY 2019-2020 budget 

· Revenue has been budgeted at the rolled-back rate of 0.0796 mills

· Interest revenue has been reduced to $18,000

· No FDEP grant funding was included

· Changed by Board motion, Operating Reserve has been increased to $385,000

· Project budget has increased by $325,000 for the construction of the North Shore Stabilization Project

· The budget includes a modest general wage increase for staff of 3%

District legal counsel Jack Kirschenbaum read before the Commission the complete Resolution #09.23.20-2 to adopt aforementioned FY 2020-2021 budget, as attached.  Chairman Lawton Seal opened the floor to public comment.  No public comment to record.  Commissioner Mitchell moved to approve Resolution #09.23.20-2 with Commissioner Frazier seconding.  Resolution approved 4-0.

As there was no further business, Chairman Lawton Seal adjourned the meeting at 5:15 p.m.
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